# BANGOR BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT 197 PENNSYLVANIA AVENUE, BANGOR, PA

### **MINUTES**

OCTOBER 5, 2015 7:00PM

#### CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE TO FLAG

# **ROLL CALL**

# **Members Present:**

Michael J. Bilotta

Kenneth L. Brewer, III

David G. Houser

Bonnie J. LaBar

Robert J. Rhodes, Jr.

# **Others Present:**

David J. Ceraul, Esq., Solicitor

Joseph H. Capozzolo, Mayor

Nathaniel J. Dysard, Borough Manager

#### Absent:

Jane E. Gorman

James W. Kresge

Karey J. Murphy

# **PUBLIC COMMENT AND CORRESPONDENCE:**

- 1. Jim LaBar was present to check the status of his complaint in regards to the right away adjacent to this property on Columbia Avnenue. There is no update at this time.
- 2. Jana Sarnowsky resident at 78 N 1<sup>st</sup> street was present to voice her concern about the fire alarm in the Borough. Councilman Houser recommended to send a letter to Northampton County regarding to the fire siren.

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

- 1. A **MOTION** to accept the resolution for the Slate Belt Community Partnership for the next 5 years in the amount of \$20,000 made by Houser, seconded by LaBar. All were in favor. **MOTION** carried.
- 2. Manager Dysard went through the budget with Council and addressed questions as needed.

# **COUNCIL MEMBERS**

 Councilmember Houser mentioned he requested invoices regarding expenditures on the vacant building at Memorial Park. Two invoices were placed on his desk prior to the start of the Council Meeting. 2. Councilmember LaBar mentioned a bus of graduate students from the University of Pennsylvania that stopped by the Heritage Center to research the Slate industry. Chief Felchock also mentioned they were up by the quarries.

Councilmember LaBar also stated the events that will take place in the Borough in honor of the 140<sup>th</sup> Anniversary during the upcoming months.

# **ADJOURNMENT**

A **MOTION** to adjourn was made by Billota, seconded by Rhodes. All were in favor. **MOTION** carried.

The Bangor Borough Council Meeting adjourned at 7:56 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted,

Janelle Hauff, Borough Secretary